Meeting of the Board of Directors

Traverse Area Historical Society

November 15, 2016 – 6:00 PM – Carnegie Building

Attendees: Stephen Siciliano, Fred Anderson, Virginia LeClaire, Larry Hains, Julie Schopieray, Peg Siciliano, Jim Warner

Absent: Sharon Jennings

The meeting was called to order by President Siciliano and minor adjustments to the agenda made.

Secretary’s Report:

The minutes of the October 17, 2016 board meeting were reviewed.  Mr. Hains moved and Mr. Anderson seconded that they be approved.  This passed unanimously.

The minutes of the November 6, 2016 special board meeting were also reviewed.  Mr. Hains moved and Mr. Anderson seconded that they be approved.  This passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:
1.)  Mr. Hains noted that the current bank balance is $3618.47 but this does not reflect $32.26 to Charter which has not yet been deducted.  He will begin paying the city $100.00 monthly on the $1200.00 still owed on the newly discovered utility bill.  His complete report it attached (Attachment A).

2.)  Mr. Anderson has been investigating insurance coverage and has just received 56 pages of information from his Lansing insurance contact.  He stated that he has not had the opportunity to completely review this information yet and will be prepared to report on it at the December board meeting.  He did note that the lack of responsiveness from our local agent has led him to believe that we would be better served by a different agency.

Chair Report:

1.) Progress on Vacating the Carnegie Building
a.) Hoffmaster Paintings – Peg S. reported that Amy Barritt at TADL has definite interest in them becoming part of the TADL collection.  She has initiated plans for displaying them at the library and would commit to keeping the collection together, making it the largest collection of Hoffmaster’s work in the world.  Discussion ensued about giving the collection to the library versus the Historical Society maintaining ownership of the collection and either loaning it to the library or allowing the library to produce digitized copies for their use.  It was emphasized that should we decide to give over ownership of the collection there was need for a contract with the library, listing each specific item, to be signed by the accepting agent at the library acknowledging their receipt.  Peg S. moved and Mr. Anderson seconded that all of the Hoffmaster pieces in our ownership be given to TADL with the same right of first refusal as the archival articles previously given to them.  Mr. Hains was the single nay vote.
2.) Correspondence with Assistant City Manager Penny Hill 

a.) Dr. Siciliano reported that he had been in contact with Ms. Hill and had requested an updated list of furniture the city feels is their property.  The list we had been provided was from 1998.  She agrees to contact us should something more recent be discovered.
b.) Ms. Hill approved of our plan to pay the utility bills down to $1200 and begin paying $100 per month until paid off.

c.) Dr. Siciliano will contact them to let them know we need to access Bill Kennis’ old office in order to get the two desks that are still in there out for moving day December 5.  He will try to get the key for December 2 – 5.
3.) Conflict of Interest Policy – 
a.) Ms. Schopieray reported that our bylaws cover this policy adequately.  
b.) The board believes that the previous board members acted in good faith when they sold some items in the building, including some that they purchased.  The items were sold to make room for the Art Center.  Unfortunately, the former board members did not correctly determine which items belonged to the city and which belonged to the History Center.  It now appears that some of the articles, thought to be Historical Society property, may actually have belonged to the city.  Chairs that went to the Music House Museum are being returned to the building after the holiday season.

4.) Designation of Principal Office – Discussion ensued about finding a less expensive office space than the Carnegie.  No one had been able to find anything and Mr. Anderson had been advised by his realtor that what we currently had was “a deal.”  Archival materials not wanted by TADL were discussed.  The need for them to be in a climate controlled environment was emphasized.  Peg S. will attempt to meet with Ms. Barritt as soon as possible to see if there are any additional items the library would accept.  Once again, the Sicilianos offered storage in their home of the archival materials on a temporary basis.  Should this be the case, Peg S. requests that a second board member be present when the article are moved and that a precise list be signed and witnessed.  It was agreed that Peg S.’s expertise as a trained archivist would make her the ideal person to make judgments about the proper disposition of remaining articles.  
A motion was made by Dr. Siciliano and seconded by Ms. Schopieray that Dr. Siciliano be authorized to inform the city of Traverse City of our intention to vacate the Carnegie Building by December 31, 2016.  All board members voted aye with the exception of Mr. Hains who voted nay. 

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson and seconded by Mr. Warner that the Siciliano home residence (627 Eastwood Ave., Traverse City, MI 49684) be designated as our principal office starting in 2017.  This passed unanimously.  This address will be used in our correspondence with the state and federal government.

5.) Mission Statement – Dr. Siciliano proposed that our Mission Statement actually become a statement instead of merely the words:  Preserve, Protect, and Present.  He moved that the statement read as follows:  “The mission of the Traverse Area Historical Society is to preserve, protect, and present the history of the Grand Traverse region.”   This motion was seconded by Mr. Anderson and passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:
1.) Communications – Amy Barritt will be asked to put the new mission statement on the web site.

2.) Membership – Four memberships renewals were received in today’s mail.
3.) Program & Events – This Sunday’s program by Susan Odom of Hillside Homestead is at 1:00.
4.) Publications – Ms. Schopieray has continued to work with Amy (Reichert) Hansen of Revolution Design to try to ready the Bob Wilhelm book for publication.  She had prepared an extensive report for the board regarding color versus black and white publication (Attachment B).  Due to the drastic difference in cost, the board agreed that the black and white version would be most appropriate.  It was also decided that the cost for the book should be $18.00 and that 150 copies would be placed for the initial order.  Horizon is now taking 50% for each book sold, so our profits will be greater if we sell them ourselves.  It was agreed that an email blast can go to the membership and the availability can be advertized on our web site and on Mr. Hains’ sites as well.  Mr. Hains generously volunteered to have orders with checks sent to our post office box.  He will not only process the checks but also agreed to mail the books out or deliver them to vendors such as Horizon.  Customers could also be directed to come to our Sunday meetings if they wish to prevent paying postage and handling.
The meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.  The Next board meeting will be Tuesday December 13, 2016.

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia LeClaire, Recording Secretary
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